



**Sunshine Coast Practice Group**  
 Held on Tuesday 15 February 2022

**Venue:** 15 Bury Street, Nambour \*\*  
**Time:** Starting at 5.30 pm and closing at 7.30 pm

**AGENDA**

**Chair:** Gabbey Prosser and Mel Mathers

**Minute Taker:** TBA

Agenda Item No	Agenda Item
1.	<p><b>Acknowledgement of Country –</b>            I'd like to begin, by respectfully acknowledging the past and present traditional owners and ongoing custodians of the lands on which we meet. We pay our respects to the elders past and present, their ancestors and their families, and to elders of other communities who may be present.</p>
2.	<p><b>Welcome and introductions for Members:</b>            Introduce and provide Terms of Reference            Membership reminder:            Remember to register for upcoming meeting via AASW website link:  <a href="https://www.aasw.asn.au/queensland/groups/sunshine-coast-practice-group">https://www.aasw.asn.au/queensland/groups/sunshine-coast-practice-group</a></p>
3.	<p><b>Group Meeting Apologies:</b></p>
4.	<p><b>Main theme:</b> Services and Supports on the Sunshine Coast – How do we as workers know what is out there and how do we help get that information to clients and the general public to ensure people are getting access to either the services and supports they need or the information they need.</p>
4.1	<p><b>Service Directory</b>            *Can we please ask that people bring along, or email through prior, any service lists, directories or information they have around how they know what services and supports are out there.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Where this discussion started – Gabbey and Mel talking about creating a database of NDIS services</li> <li>• Need for an updated database of services and supports – Brainstorm with the group around how we do this, e.g. Google Doc, Website, etc.</li> <li>• Better use of the SW PG Facebook Page for collaborative practice</li> <li>• <b>ACTION:</b> Creating the 'shell' of what we would like to put together</li> </ul>
4.2	<p><b>Community Engagement</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• As discussed at a PG several years ago, can we find a way to have more of a presence in the community to help people know what services are out there.</li> <li>• Do SW'ers want to offer their time to be available at a designated location for the public or other people to attend and ask questions.</li> <li>• <b>ACTION:</b> Possibly develop a working group to drive this idea</li> </ul>
4.3	<p><b>Care Coordination Meetings</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Discussion around previous care coordination meetings that used to happen through the Housing Network and the benefit in this for both worker and clients.</li> <li>• Exploration of whether there benefit for the PG to do something like this</li> <li>• <b>ACTION:</b> Possibly develop a working group to drive this idea</li> </ul>

5.	<b>Other Business:</b>
Next Meeting	Tuesday, March 15 – 5.30 – 7.30pm Networking meeting (World Social Work Day) Venue: TBA
Meeting closed	